Village of New Holland
Sept 12, 2018
6:30 p.m.
Public 
Forum:
None.
Roll call:
Mike Rodgers, Joni McAllister, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Andy Evers.


President Dan Dean, Clerk Annie Coers and Treasurer, Laura Rose also present.
Secretary’s 
Report: 
Minutes of August 2018 meeting were  read.  Scott Kuhlman makes a motion to
accept and Steve Andersen seconds the motion.  Roll call was taken and all present voted yes 
Treasurer’s 
Report:
Current bills reviewed and discussed for General Fund and Water Fund.  
Motion to approve paying bills was made by Scott Kuhlman and seconded by 
Joni McAllister.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.
New Business
None.
Old Business
Water:

The water tower was drained to prep for cleaning.  The town lost all water
pressure.  Part of the problem is the old wells only put out 60 gallons a minute
between the two of them.  Danny immediately began filling the tank back up. 
We will hold off on cleaning the tower until well 4 problems have been addressed.
Well 4:

The bacteria testing isn’t passing because of the water line issues.  It appears
that it had been hit.  The check valve didn’t hold inside to allow backflow.  The
water was chlorinated and pumped but it still didn’t clear up.  Kim began working
on the problem Friday morning and pumped out into the yard thru Monday.  
Kim did take a water sample to PDC yesterday.  The bacteria and nitrate levels
 were higher than the day before.  They are recommending that we acidize the
 well.   Then pump it, chlorinate it and pump it more and see what happens.
The estimate to do acidizing and chlorinate with pulling the pump from Grosch
Irrigation is $12,820.00.  
Andy Evers asks what other options we have.  Dan says we would have them
come in and dig another well.  The estimate to drill a new well will be around
 $8,000.00.  
Steve Andersen asks if we can have a camera put down the line to see what is
causing the problem..  Dan can have the pump pulled and use the camera to view what’s going on.  Grosch has a couple of ideas of what they want to do but if we have a crack some place and it’s letting stuff into the well.  It will never be fixed.  It could be just 10 feet down and it can be fixed but we do not know.
Would we get by with just Well 1 and 2 running at this time.  Andy asks that we 
wait and decide at next meeting.
Dan talked to Ted LeBell.  Apparently Mike Burris has retired. Ted has been 
doing most of the designing on the water project.  Dan would like to get with Ted
to make sure we are on the same page.  We are still on the preliminary planning stages.  Andy asks that we aren’t getting double billed for work that Mike had done or known about. 
Dan is asking the Board if we are alright with putting the new tower down at the empty lots.  This location will allow for plenty of room for the new water treatment plant. 
Scott asks about the fall line where Dan would like to move the new tower.
Andy feels that we shouldn’t be making that decision until we figure out
what we have to do with well #4.  
Trees:

Dan tried calling Randy’s Tree Service.  Hasn’t heard back from him.  


Scott Kuhlman mentions a tree that needs removed at George Graham’s house.
Since there has been previous issues with a tree falling on one of his vehicle’s
we need to get this resolved immediately.
Sidewalks:  
Andy Evers has made attempted to get our sidewalk repairs lined up with Clark Concrete but has not been successful.  He suggests we get a new bid.  We have been trying to get them here for over a year.  Andy did run into him last weekend and he didn’t seem to be in a big rush.  Danny asks Andy to get two bids for sidewalk repairs.
Vacancy on board:
Leigh Ann Altman called tonight to resign her position as Trustee on the Board.  Dan had talked to Vaughn Whiteman a couple months ago.   
Andy suggests contacting Vaughn Whiteman and have him come to the next meeting if he is still interested in the vacancy.
Motion to adjourn made by Joni McAllister and seconded by Scott Kuhlman. 
Minutes prepared Clerk Coers.
